
 
From: Philippa Baker [mailto ]  
Sent: 04 October 2021 07:48 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: Princes Parade NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 

 

For the attention of Caroline Williams, Programme Officer 
 
I am writing with regarding to the proposed closure of the coastal road running 
along Princes Parade and state my objections below: 
 
1) The already congested A259 would become a gridlock if the above road was 
closed to through traffic.  I can give an example, a few days ago I was driving 
towards Hythe from Sandgate and there was a long queue for petrol at the BP 
Garage and traffic was being diverted along the Princes Parade road.  If this road 
had been closed there would have been traffic queues going back towards 
Folkestone and nobody would be going anywhere! 
 
2) The A259 is already a very busy road and I fear that if Princes Parade was closed 
to through traffic this situation will only get worse with more houses being built in 
the area which will produce yet more cars, more congestion and more pollution in 
the environment. 
 
Surely, this is not what our local council wants with people not being able to go 
about their day to day business with everything coming to a standstill and polluting 
the atmosphere. 
 
I hope you will take these objections into consideration. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Philippa Baker 
local resident 
 




